
Franconia Capital Improvements Committee Meeting

Wednesday, October 10, 2012
A meeting of the Franconia Capital Improvements Committee (CIP) was held on Monday, October 10, 2012 at 1:00 pm at the Franconia Town Hall.  The minutes were recorded by Suzanne MacDonald.

Regular members in attendance were, Brian Williams, Bernie Costa, Bob Montagno, and John Lachapelle.   

The meeting was called to order by John Lachapelle.

The Committee started reviewing submission requests forms. Maudell Driskell from the Frost Place presented a plan to replace the roof at the Frost Place in 2016.  She has gotten a quote of $17,777.  Maudelle would suggest that $3862.50 per year be appropriated beginning in 2013 with the project completed in the fall of 2016.  Maudelle does look for and will continue to look for all types of grants.  The CIP will use this as a placeholder.
The Frost Place also has not solved all of their problems with water and water moisture.  Maudell will share this information with the CIP later on.  The Frost Place has a comprehensive report on this matter. 
The CIP would like to look into putting money each year into the Town Buildings Maintenance Fund.  This practice was stopped some years ago and they feel we should get back to it.  There is currently no money being put aside years for the maintenance of the buildings.  

Jane Cloran and Dinny Richmond discussed and reviewed submission request for the Abbie Greenleaf Library.  There are currently three items on the outside of the building that need to be addressed.  The sidewalk leading into the building needs to be replaced.  The whole area needs to be leveled.  An estimate to do the work is approximately $25,000.  The Highway Department may be able to do this work.
The steps also need to be fixed or replaced.  An estimate for that work to fix was $4105.  The steps may be hollow but there is no way of telling until repairs are started.

The handicapped ramp is not in compliance.  The entrance tips toward the building.  All of the water is being directed into the basement.  It is approximately $4,000 to fix this problem.  The Highway Department took a look at this work and they will be able to fix the ramp.
The Library is asked to come back with some firmer figures.  The CIP needs a ballpark estimate to get the Library into the program.
The Recreation Department met with and discussed the submission request with the CIP.  Kim Cowles, Recreation Director would like to keep the rink resurfacing the same.  Resealing as cracks develop will be part of the regular maintenance budget.  
Safe Routes to School was discussed.  There is currently $22,000 in the sidewalk fund.  The Town has received a grant for $125,000, some of which has been spent on engineering.  Approximately $67,000 would need to be raised.  If the $22,000 were used then approximately $45,000 would need to be raised by taxpayers.  The SRTS program would fix the sidewalk from the Lafayette School to the intersection.  The grant does have an expiration date and Kim will check on the date.  There was talk about the Community Design Committee taking on this project.  This project would be a benefit to the community as well as to the school.
Kim would like to explore getting a 15 passenger van for the Recreation Department. John Lachapelle would like to look further into this.  Kim will get some ideas of prices and estimates.  Kim uses her vehicle a substantial amount of time.  She will look at the White Farm in Concord.  Kim could offer more activities for adults with a van.  She currently has to borrow one during the summer program.

Ernie Hansberger and Phil Krill were here to represent the Heritage Museum.  The Barn roof needs to be replaced.  It is leaking.  They have looked into an elastic coating membrane, colored, and long lasting roof.  It is approximately $7,000.  The membrane is a long term fix and will preserve the appearance.  This will be a onetime deal.  Ernie and Phil need to get a firm estimate and complete a submission form.
With no other business to conduct the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 15, 2012 at 1:00pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Suzanne MacDonald
CIP Secretary
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